




























































































































Future work wi 11 · involve a cross sectional survey of the 5 - 10 mi le 
stretch on the Big Sioux River to determfoe if dredging would lower the 
Big Sioux River sufficiently to reduce inflows of· Big Sioux water into 
Lake Poinsett and to provide increased outflows through the outlet. 

Stockade Lake 

Stockade Lake is a 130 acre impoundment located four miles east of the 
City of Custer just within the western boundary of Custer State Park. 
Its mean depth is 19 feet and maximum·depth is 42 feet. French Creek, 
the main tributary to and outlet from the lake, drains a 42,880 acre 
watershed. The beneficial ·use classifications · are as follows:· cold 
waformarginai fish life propagation, immersion recreation,• limited 
contact recreation and wildl.ife propagation and stock watering. 

' . ! 

In 11980 1 the Department of Water and Natural Resources conducted a 
program of water sampling and analysis to determine the causes of water 
quality degradation to Stockade Lake. Personnel from Custer State Park 
col)ected the samples through a contract with the Department. The study 
concluded that the Custer Waste Water Treatment Plant wa~ the major cause 
of excessive nutrient loads entering. the lake. These loads caused 
massive macrophyte and algal growths throughout Stockade Lake. The City 
of 'Custer has recently completed construction on a new wastewater 
treatment plant which will no longer discharge effluent to French Creek. 
However, the nutrients currently in the lake are resuspended twice a year 
during the spring and fall turnover ~o the degrad~tion problem still 
exists. 

To correct this problem, the Department of Water and Natural Resources is 
working.with the Department of Game, Fish and Parks to develop a dredging 
program that will· remove most of the sediment from the lake. Dredging is 
felt to be the most cost effective restoration alternative to eliminate 
the nutrients in Stockade Lake. Personnel from both departments have 
inspected and surveyed disposal sites near the lake that will be used to 
deposit sediment. Costs for this activity have been formulated and. are 
under review by both agencies. One obstacle that may delay dredging is 
the recent classification of the Stockade Lake Dam as a high hazard dam. 
The ,dam will need to be upgraded before dredging can commence. 

Swan Lake 

Swan lake is a natural lake located in.Turner County, three miles north 
of the City of Viborg. This 180 acre lake has a mean depth of 4.5 feet 
and maximum depth , of 6 feet. The lake is supplied with', water from a 
diversion on Turkey Ridge Creek.· The drainage area of Swan Lake covers 
81,913 acres. Beneficial use classifications are as follows: warm water 
semi-permanent fish life propagation, immersion recreation, limited 
contact recreation and wildlife propagation and stock watering: 

In October 1985, personnel from the Department of Water and Natural 
Resources:.. Division of Project and Community Development met w.ith 
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members of the Swan Lake Improvement Association to discuss the· state 
lake restoration program. Subsequently, the lake was , inspected to 
identify cost effective restoration alternatives. The major concern to 
the Association was the deteriorated condition of the inlet structure on 
Turkey Ridge Creek. ·, ' 

A report was submitted to the Association from the Department outlining a 
viable restoration plan including costs. Specifically, the report 
outlined the need to repair the inlet, replace an inlet culvert under a 
lakeshore road with a culvert and riser pipe, riprap shorel,ine areas and, 
ultimately, dredge the lake. The total package would cost 'approximately 
$935,000. 

The Swan Lake Improvement Association reviewed the report and prioritized 
its needs. In June 1986, Turner County, on behalf of the Association, 
was awarded a Community Development Block Grant in the amount .of $31,000 
to be matched with $31,000 in local funds to begin restoration on Swan 
Lake. . The project consists of.·. controlling bank erosion and lake 
sedimentation by reconstructing the inlet structure, riprapping shoreline 
areas, raising the level of a lake access r.oad and building a s.ediment 
basin b~tween the inlet structure and the lake. 

Level II Lakes 

Lake Byre 

Lake Byre was a 125 acre man-made lake located in Lyman County near the 
Town of Kennebec. The lake had a maximum.depth of 26 feet, a mean depth 
of 7.1 feet and drained a 22,400.acre watershed. The beneficial uses of 

. the lake were: domestic water supply, warm water permanent fish life 
propagation, immersion recreation, limited contact recreation and 
wildlife propagation and stock watering. 

·Prio~ to May 1986, Lake Byre was the. sole. water supply .source for 
Kennebec. On that date an intense rainfal 1 in the watershed above' the 
lake caused the dam to overtop and finally fail. In response to this and 
other disasters, Lyman County. received a Presidential Major Disaster 
Declaration for flood damages. 

' 

The Department of Water and Natural Resources, South Dakota Emergency and 
Disaster Service, Federal Emergency Management Administration (FEMA) and 
the U.S. Army Corps of Engineers have provided technical ass.istance to 
.the town t.o reestablish a permanent water supply. After the failure, a 
well was developed to.· temporarily supply water to the town. The 
Departmen( of Water and Natural Resources has been monitoring the water 
quality of the well and assisted Kennebec in the process of developing a 
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permanent,. sat i s·factory water Supply. · _- The Dep~rtment has recommended 
tha't Byre Dam be reconstructed to meet st.ate · and f edera I ,dam safety 
regulations and that FEMA provide the funding ·necessary to do · the 
co.ns.truction·. Approval of the recommendation is sti 11 pending. 

East Vermi 11 fon Lake 

East Vermillion Lake is a 550 acre man-made· lake located 1n McCook 
County,8 mil.es south of the Town of Montrose . .The.lake has an average 
depth to 12 feet and a watershed of 264,800 acres. The main drainage in 
and out of the lake i's the East Fork of the Vermillion River. 

The Department of Water aod Natural Resources' has conducted a flood 
analysis on m~~t of the major drainage basins in eastern South'' Dakota 
including an analysis of potential f loading · from Lake Thompson· through 
the, Lake Vermi 11 ion impoundment. The purpose· for this analysis was to 
prepare landowners and homeowners in the basin for potentially severe 
flooding in·thespring of 1987. The flood analysis indicated that a _wet 
spririg would result in high outflows from Lake Thompson. The runoff·· in 
the drainage basin above Lake Vermillion, combined with the outflows from 
Lake Thompson could cause the Lake Vermillion impoundment ·to fail: 
P(edictions are that even an average rainfall in the spring of 1987 could 
result in severe erosion and very high runoff through both of the 
spillways on the Vermillion.Dam. 

Lake Kampeska 

Ka~peska is ~·4;800 acre lake located in Codington County near Watertown. 
The Jake has a maximum depth of 14.5 feet and an average depth of 10 
feet.' The watershed,·encompasses over 210,000 acres of 'diversified lands. 
It.has been classified by the state for domestic water supply, warm water 
permanent fish life propagation, immersion and limited contact 
rec,reation, wildlife propagation;-and stock watering. 

Th'e Department of Water and Natural Resources has worked extensively with 
Lake· Kampeska since the serious flooding this past spring. The 
Department has worked Jointly with the U.S. Army Corps of Engineers to 
identify are~s that may contribut~ to flooding in· the Kampe~ka area. 
Ctirrently, cleanout of the· inlet/outlet and flood retention dams· are 
being .considered. ' 

The-landowners and· homeowners around- Lake Kampeska have worked with the 
Department' to form a water project district. Fol·lowing an election at 
the end of October, the Lake Kampeska Water Project District was 
es-tabrished and is working to find ways to reduce f loading in the future. 

Leg i on· Lake 

Legion is an 8.8 acre man-made lake located in Custer State Park in the 
Black'Hills. The lake has a maximum depth of 20 feet and a watershed of 
approximately 5,632 acres. It has been classified by the:State·for cold 
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water marginal fish life propagation, immersion recreation, 
contact recreation and wildlife propagation and stock watering. 

.drainage in and out of the lake is Galena Creek. 

I imi ted 
The main 

During the past 18 months the Department of Water and Natural Resources 
in conjunction with the Department of Game Fish and Parks has conducted a 
biological survey to document the effect of rotenone on Legion lake 
phytoplankton and zooplankton communities. The survey al so·,studi ed the 
effect on planktonic biota of a reduced fish population and .the 
subsequent.influence of these altered aquatic communities on selecte'd 
water quality parameters. The biomanipulation process .was begun in 
September 1985 and a biological sampling program was initiated at the 
same time and.were collected through September 1986. The water quality 
sampling program that began in 1983 was also continued. 

Preliminary results published by the Department in November 1986 indicate 
a positive effect ·on the zooplankton and potentially the phytoplankton 
communities. The one contradiction that warrants further investigation, 
however, is the predicted decrease in the phytoplankton population which 
usually occurs when the zooplankton increases was not evident. Continued 
monitoring will be required to determine the causati~e factors and the 
total effect of the biomanipulation process. 

Mina Lake 

Mina Lake is a man-made impoundment located in Edmunds County 
approximately 15 mile~ w~st of the City of· Aberdeen. The lake 
encompasses 800 surf ace acres and drains a 153,600 acre watersli"ed. 
Average depth of the lake is 9 feet with a maximum depth of. 27 feet. The 
lake is classified for the beneficial uses of: warm water permanent. fish 
life propagation, immersion recreation, limited contact recreation and 
wildlife pro~~gation and stock watering. 

Within the last 18 months a partial sewage collection system was 
installed around the lake with additional hookups pending. However, 
other sources of pollution appear to be affecting the quality of the 
lake. As recently as the spring of 1986, high coliform bacteria counts 
near the· swimming beach have caused a closure of the beach. These 
violations.prompted an in:..lake survey by the Department of Water and 
Natural R.esources in the· late spring. Results of the survey were 

· inconclusive in that a specific source of the bacteria was not 
identified. However, elevated counts occurring early each week indicated 
that bacteria may have been released from sediments disturbed by weekend 
recreation activities. Speculation is that the source of the bacteria is 
non-point source runoff. 

In order to answer the remaining questions, a complete 
diagnostic/feasibility study will be required. Recent contacts with 
member~ of ~he local sanitary district have indicated a willingness to 
begin this process. Assuming a continued willingness, a study plan will 
be prepared in the riear future for consideration by the distfict. 
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Lake Pelican 

Lake Pelican is a 2,800 acre natural lake located in Codington County 
adjacent to the City of Watertown. The lake has a maximum depth of 8 
feet; an average depth of 5.5 feet and drains a 15,700 acre watershed. 
Beneficial use classifications include: warm water semipermanent fish 
life propagation, immersion recreation, limited contact recreation and 
wildlife'propagation and stock watering. 

! ' . 

Technical assistance by the Department of Water and Natural :Resources to 
Lake Pelican began as far back as 1980 under the federal 208 water 
qua Ii ty assessment program. . At t_hat time a moni taring program was 
established to determine sources of the problems being experienced. 
Since then,: the local lake association, with continued technical 

· assistance f~om the Department, has prepared a preliminary project plan 
fo reduce siltation from· the watershed and the shoreline. · Included in 
the plans are general shoreline stabilization.and a series of towhead 
structures in the drainage area to reduce runoff ~elocity and prom9te 
s_ilt deposition. 

To expedite implementation of the proposed project, the lake association 
'is currently in the process of forming a water project district. The 
Board of Water and Natural Resources recently approved the association'.s 
petition to hold an election to form a district. The election will be 
held iri February 1987. The formation of a district by the association 
will lend. considerable credibility to the project and provide for a 
source of funding. Technical assistance will be provided by the 
Department to support the district's efforts to finalize its plani and 

· secure financing; 

Ravine Lake 

Ravine Lake' is an 83 acre man-made impoundment located within the city 
limits of Huron. The lake has·a maximum depth of 13 feet, a mean depth 
of 6.7 feet and drains a watershed of 77,000 acres. Beneficial use 
classifications include: warm water semipermanent fish life propagation, 

. immersion recreation, limited contact recreation, and wildlife 
propagation and stock watering. · 

In August 1985, the City of Huron contacted the Department of Water and· 
Natural Resources - Division of Project and Community Development with .a 
request to restore· Ravine Lake. Staff members from the Division 
conducted a preliminary survey of the lake and watershed shortly 
thereafter to identify potential problem areas and monitoring sites. 
Following the survey, the City applied for and was approved for inclusion 
on the Natural Resources Inventory-Technical Assistance section of the 
State Water Plan. Division staff then continued in their technical 
assistance role by providing a preliminary Diagnostic/Feasibil}ty Study 
Plan· to the city. After a thorough review and negotiations with the 
State, the plan was finalized and a contract was signed to initiate a 
portion of the study. 
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Currently the city has completed data collection for the Agricultural 
Non-Point Source section of the study on about a third of the watershed. 
Division staff are in the process of evaluating the data to determine 
critical areas in the subwatershed. Data collection for the remainder of 
the watershed should be completed by the second quarter of 1987. 

Recently, the City requested assistance in beginning the water quality 
portion of the study. This will entail establishing the in-lake and 
tributary monitoring sites, setting up the sample collection equipment 
and training a local technician in the collection process. The process 
will begin in the spring of 1987 and continue for approximately one year, 
after which the data collected will be evaluated by the Division staff. 
A final report will be provided after completion of the evaluation. 

Lake Redfield 

Lake Redfield is a man-made impoundment located on the west side of the 
City of Redfield. The 170 acre lake has a mean depth of 6 feet and a 
maximum depth of 12 feet. The watershed is comprised of 1,414 square 
miles. The main tributary for the lake is Turtle Creek. Beneficial use 
classifications are: warm water marginal fish life propagation, 
immersion recreation, limited contact recreation and wildlife propagation 
and stock watering. 

The Department of Water and Natural Resources became involved with the 
restoration of Lake Redfield in mid 1976 with the initiation of a 
preliminary water sampling effort. The intent was to pinpoint problem 
areas using minimal sample collection. Since that time, the Department 
has contracted with the city to conduct further water sampling and 
analysis. Preliminary indications from this sampling effort revealed 
that the lake degradation problems stemmed from excessive sediment loads 
from the watershed. This sedimentation is causing abundant cattail 
growth and decreasing the lake's volume. 

In 1985, the city and the James River Water Development District 
requested that the Department of Water and Natural Resources - Division 
of Project and Community Development provide additional technical 
assistance to formulate a viable, cost effective restoration project for 
Lake Redfield. Staff members from the Division have since prepared a 
Diagnostic/Feasibility study plan to determine the critical areas in the 
watershed as well as the water quality in the lake and have recently 
conducted a sediment survey on 52 acres of the lake. From this initial 
survey, the estimated costs for mechanical, hydraulic sediment and 
cattail removal have been calculated and submitted to the city for 
review. Further study and subsequent restoration efforts will be 
contingent upon commitments from the city and resolution of the problems 
with the structure impounding Lake Redfield. 

Richmond Lake 

Richmond Lake is a 830 acre man-made impoundment located in Brown County 
approximately 10 miles northwest of the City of Aberdeen. The lake has a 
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maximum depth of 29 feet, a mean depth of 15 feet and drains a watershed 
of 103,000 acres. Beneficial use classifications for the lake are: warm 
water permanent fish, life propagation, immersion recreation, limited 
contact recreation and wildlife propagation and stock watering. 

In 1986, Richmond Lake was plagued by a series of excessive fecal 
coliform levels causing closure of· the state park's swimming beach'. 
Concern by .the.residents prompted a request for action to solve the 
problem. A meeting was held in May 1986, with the Department of Water 
and Natural Resources and the Department of Game, Fish and Parks to 
discuss the issue and plan a course of action. 

In June 1986, a staff limnologist from the Department of Water and 
Natural Resources - Division of Project and Community Development 
conducted a preliminary survey in an attempt to find ·· an immediate 
solution. As with Mina Lake, no distinct source of the problem was 
apparent. Subsequent investigation indicated that non-point source 
runoff may have deposited coliform bacteria in the sediments, and the 
bacteria were released when the sediments were disturbed. A 
diagnostic/feasibility study will be necessary to confirm the 
indications. 

The Richmond Lake Association has requested that a study plan be prepared 
for, its review. A meeting will be scheduled in early 1987 to discuss the 
plan and a timeframe for conducting the study. 

~ake Thompson 

Lake Thompson is located in Kingsbury County, southeast of DeSmet. The 
"lake" is best described as unique in that up until 3 years ago it was 
merely a slough. Today Lake Thompson is South Dakota's largest natural 
lake covering over 16,000 acres and janging in depths of over 25 feet. 
At no time in recorded history has Lake Thompson flowed through its 
outlet and down the East Fork of the Vermillion River as it is currently 
doing. The rise of the lake has been a phenomenal, disastrous occurrence 
resulting in millions of dollars worth of damages. 

The Department of Water and Natural Resources has been extensively 
involved in the monitoring of lake levels. Additionally, the Department 
has modelled the lake to estimate inflows and outflows. The spring of 
1987 could be a very critical water period since Lake Thompson is 
currently flowing through its natural outlet. An average or wet spring 
could wash out several roads, bridges, culverts and dams downstream of 
the lake. 

Alternatives considered for lowering water levels on Lake Thompson have 
included pumping, cutting a new outlet and lowering the existing outlet. 
None of these alternatives will provide an acceptable means of lowering 
the levels on Lake Thompson, 
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Wal LLake 

all Lake is a natural lake located in Minnehaha County approximately 12 
west of the City of Sioux Falls. The lake covers 205 acres, has a 
maximum depth bf 13 feet and a mean depth of 8.6 feet. The watershed 
surrounding the lake contains approximately 3,500 acres. Beneficial uses 
include: warm water semimarginal fish life propagation, immersion 
recreation, limited contact ,recreation and wildlife propagation and stock 
watering. 

Wall Lake and its surrounding watershed have been a subject of concern 
for Minnehaha County and the State since about 1978. At that time a 
preliminary watershed· and in-lake survey was conducted to develop an 
implementation plan for the restoration of the lake. This early survey 
indicated that the watershed was not in need of extensive treatment and 
that efforts should be concentrated in-lake. Usirig this information, an 
application for federal funding was prepared to implement a sediment 
removal project. Subsequent investigations during the grant review 
process revealed. that contradictions existed in the preliminary data. 
Since th~ time of the original surveys and evaluations, several other 
investigations have been completed shedding new light on the potential 
problem sources. 

In 1983, the Department of Water and Natural Resources in conjunction 
;with Augustana Research Institute, conducted an in-lake survey to 
determine the rate of nutrient release from the sediments. General 
conclusions were that the sediments were acting as a sink rather than 
releasing nutrients, in direct conflict with earlier studies. Further, 
in 1985, the Department, in conjunction with Minnehaha County and East 
Dakota Water Development District, conducted a septic tank survey to 
determine if sewage leachate was a problem. Although leachate from 
septic tanks did not turn out to be a serious problem, the survey 
pinpointed excessive nutrient inflow problems at the main tributaries 
leading to the lake. 

Currently the County, in conjunction with the Department, is in the 
process of implementing an agricultural non-point source survey to 
determine the critical loading areas within the watershed. This survey 
will be followed, if necessary, by a water quality survey to determine 
actual nutrient loadings to the lake. After all the data is compiled, an 
evaluation will.be made to develop alternatives for restoring the lake. 

Level I Lakes 

Of the thirteen projects that comprise this level of activity, four 
projects - Capitol Lake, McCook Lake, Sylvan Lake and Lake Byron - are 
completed. Tracking continues on these projects for the following 
reasons: 

The Capitol Lake Project, which consisted mainly 
control, water level management for aquatic weed 
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removal, is being kept open to allow utilization of the unspent federal 
funds on an existing federally funded lake restoration project. 
Specifically, the funds .have been transferred to the Lake Herman 
Restoration Project where they will be used to acquire additional 
equipment. The Capitol Lake files will be kept open until·December 31, 
1987. 

McCook Lake conducted a state supported dredging project from 1982 to 
1984. Dredging continued through 1985 using local funds only. The files 
are being kept open pending approval of the final report and audit. 

The Sylvan Lake Project, which was a multi-faceted project conducted in 
conjunction with the Department of Came, Fish and Parks, was actually 
completed in· 1984. Included in the project was sediment removal, 
shoreline stabi I ization, sediment control in the watershed and recreation 
area development. The final report is· in'draft form and is expected to 
be completed early in 1987. Approval of the report will officially close 
the files on the project. 

The Lake Byron project was designed to move James River water .into the 
lake to maintain an acceptable water level in the lake. All phases of 
the project are complete and a final report is pending. 

The remaining projects on this level: Lakes Burke, Centennial, 
Cottonwood, Madison, Punished Woman's, Traverse, Twin, Wagner and 
Waggoner are included as projects that have requested,assistance from the 
Department of Water and Natural Resources - Division of Project and 
Community Development. Each has been provided preliminary information on 
how to proceed with a lake restoration project. Any further action will 
depend on approval of these projects for inclusion on. the ·Natural 
Resources Inventory - . Technical Assistance portion of the State Water 
Plan. · 
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Water Development Financing Programs -- Progress Report 

The Board of Water and Natural Resources administers the Water Faci 1 i ties 
Construction Fund into which al 1 legislative appropriations and funds 
accruing fo the South Dakota Conservancy District are deposited. From 
this fund, the Board is legislatively authorized to administer several 
programs including the Consolidated Water Facilities Construction 
Program, the Interim Financing Program; the Lake and River Dredging 
Program, and all monies appropriated to SWRMS projects. During 1986, the 
Board and Depaartment awarded over $11.4 million in grants and loans to 
water development projects in South Dakota .. 

The Board also has authority to issue tax-exempt bonds in connection with 
its water resources management duties. Under SDCL 46A-1-29 to 30, the 
Board may issue long-term bonds, upon Legislative approval, for the 
construction of projects within the State Water Resources Management 
System. As well, the Board has discretionary bonding authority for small 
bond issues under $5 million. These means for long-term permanent 
financing have not yet been used. Under 46A-1~17 to 27, the Board has 
authority to issue short-term (interim) notes for water resources 
projects'within the State Water Resources Management System and the State 
Water Facilities Plan. 

In addition to the programs the Board administers, the Department of 
Water and Natural Resources administers two federal water development 
grant programs: the Environmental Protection Agency Wastewater 
Facilities Construction Program and the Housing and Urban Development 
Community Development Block Grant Program. 

The following reports are detailed accounts of all expenditures made in 
1986 in each program. 
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Water Facilities Construction Fund 

Legislative appropriations, , interest on investments, principal and 
interest on loans, and funds accruing to .the conservancy district 
pursuant SDCL 46A-l-60 are deposited in this special capital project fund 
to be used for the projects in the State Water Resources Management 
System or for ongoing programs. The following balance sheet and related 
schedules outline the funds position from its creation in 1982 to the 
present. 

TABLE 11 

WATER FACILITIES CONSTRUCTION FUND 

BALANCE.SHEET 

ACTUAL DEPOSITS TO 12/31/86 

ETSI PAYMENTS 
INTEREST EARNED ON WFCF 
GENERAL FUND APPROPRIATION 
INTERIM BOND ISSUE DEFEASANCE 
LOAN REPAYMENTS (P&I) 

TOTAL ACTUAL DEPOSITS 

$5,263,339 
$1,866,217 
SS,000,000 

$786,757 
$611,629 

LEGISLATIVE EXPENDITURE AUTHORIZATIONS 

STUDY LOAN PROGRAM (SCHEDULE A) 
CONTRACTED $1,900,000 

. RESERVED $0 
TOTAL $1,900,000 

CONSTRUCTION LOAN PROGRAM (SCHEDULE B) 
CONTRACTED $2,650,000 
RESERVED $100,000 
TOTAL .· . $2,750,000 

CONSOLIDATED PROGRAM (SCHEDULE C) 
CONTRACTED $643,580 
RESERVED $356,420 
TOTAL $1,000,000 

LEGISLATIVE LINE ITEM AUTHORIZATIONS (SCHEDULED) 
CONTRACTED $4,975,322 
RESERVED $2,525,000 
TOTAL $7,500,322 

~====================== ================================= 
$13,527,942 TOTAL AUTHORIZATIONS 

AVAILABLE FOR AUTHORIZATION 
$13,150,322 

$377,620 
========================================•=z=•===•========================================================= 

TOTAL $13,527,942 TOTAL $13,527,942 
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SCHEDULE A 
STUDY LOAN PROGRAM 

BHC 
CENDAK 
LAKE ANDES/WAGNER 
LYMAN·JONES RWS 
WEST RIVER RWS 

TOTAL 

SCHEDULE B 
CONSTRUCTION LOAN PROGRAM 

BDM RWS 
B·Y. R\JS . 
CLARK R\JS 
DAVISON R\JS 
DEAD\JOOD 
DOUGLAS R\JS 
EAST GREGORY 
KEYSTONE 
LAKE BYRON 
MCINTOSH 

· MINNEHAHA R\JS 
SOUTH LINCOLN RWS , 
TM R\JS 

TOTAL 

AMOUNT 
AUTHORIZED 

BY BWNR 
S150,DOD 

S1,3DD,DOD 
S250,00D 
S100,DDD 
S1DO,DDD 

CONTRACTED 
S150,DOO s, ,300,000' 
S250,DDD 
s100;000 
S1DO,DDO 

RESERVED 
SD 
so 
so 
SD 

==================================================== 
S1;900,00D 

AMOUNT 
AUTHORIZED 

BY B\JNR 
SS00,000 
$200,000 
$380,000 
$200,000 
$400,000 
$100,000 
$30,000 

S120,DOD 
$100,000 
S100,DDO 
S120,DDO 
S1DO,DOO 
S400,000 

S1,9DO,goo 

CONTRACTED 
$500,000 
$200,000 
$380,000 
$200,000 
$400,000· 

$0 
S30,000 

$120,000 
S100,DDO 
$100,000 
S120,000 
S100,DOO 
$400,000 

so 

RESERVED 
$0 
$0 
$0 
$0 
$0. 

$100,000 
$0 
$0 
$0 
$0 
$0 
$0 
SD. 

==================================================== 
$2,750,000 $2,650,000 . $100,000 
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SCHEDULE. C 
CONSOLIDATED WATER FACILITIES CONSTRUCTION PROGRAM 

BRANT LAKE ' 
B·Y RWS 
LAKE POINSETT 
RAPID CITY 
WALL 
WARNER 
UNOBLI GATED 

TOTAL 

SCHEDULED 
LEGISLATIVE LINE ITEM.AUTHORIZATIONS:· 

BIG SIOUX HYDROLOGY STUDY· 
BLACK, HILLS HYDROLOGY STUDY 
CENDAK. PRECONSTRUCTION 
DREDGE PURCHASE/EQUIPMT. (SCHED 0·1) 
DREDGE EQUIPMENT (SCHED 0·2) 
LAKE/RIVER DREDGE PRGM (SCHED 0·3) 
LAKE DREDGE & EQUIPMENT (SCHED 0·4) 
GREGORY'COUNTY PUMPED STORAGE 
LAKE:ANDES·WAGNER 
LAKE ANDES·WAGNER PRECONSTRUCTION 
ATTORNEY GENERAL • WATER LITIGATION 
TURKEY CLAY WATERSHED 
WEB RWS 
WOO REVOLVING LOAN FUND 

AMOUNT 
AUTHORIZED 

BY BWNR 
$60,600 

$101,000 
S54,480 

$250,000 
sn,soo 

S100,000 
$356,420 

s1,ooo,ooo 

AMOUNT 
AUTHORIZED 

BY 
LEGISLATURE 
$827,425 
S56,875 

SS00,000 
$600,000 
S353,900 

S1,500,000. 
S1,046, 100 

S16,022 
S300,000 

s1,200,ooo 
SS00,000 
$100,000' 
$300,000 
S200,000 

a 

CONTRACTED 
$60,600 

$101,000 
$54,480 

$250,000 
sn,soo 

S100,000 
$0 

CONTRACTED 
$827;425 
$56,875 

so 
$600,000 
S353,900 

S1,075,000 
$1,046,100 

S16,022 
S300,000 

so 
$500,000 

so 
so 

S200,000 

RESERVED 
$0 
$0 
$0 
$0 
$0 
so 

RESERVED 
so 
so 

SS00,000 
so 
so 

$425,000 
so 
so 
so 

s1,200,ooo 
$0 

S100,000 
$300,000 

$0 
==================================================== TOTAL $7,500,322 $4,975,322 $2,525,000 

l 
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SCHEDULE D· 1 
DREDGE PURCHASE/EQUIPMENT 

1984 LEGISLATIVE AUTHORIZATION 
DREDGES(Purchase) 
DISCHARGE PIPE 
TENDER BOATS, MOTORS & RELATED 

EQUIPMENT,-TOOLS & PARTS 
SPARE PARTS '(Encunbered) 
UNOBLIGATED 

TOTAL 

SCHEDULE D·2 
DREDGE EQUIPMENT 

1986 LEGISLATIVE AUTHORIZATION 
LAKE HERMAN ($155,000) 

10 11 BOOSTER PUMP 
10 11 DISCHARGE PIPE 
PIPE CUTTING SAW 
TENDER BOAT 
MISCELLANEOUS EXPENSES 
UNOBLI GATED 

TOTAL FOR LAKE HERMAN EQUIPMENT 

DIAGNOSTIC EQUIPMENT ($29;400) 
WATER LEVEL RECORDER 
FLOW METER_. MODEL 201D 
QUARTZ MUL Tl SPEED TI MER 
TOP·SETTING WADING ROD 
KEMMERER WATER SAMPLING BOTTLE 
SUSPENSION CABLE KIT 
WISCONSIN PLANKTON SAMPLER 
FLOAT PULLEY· 1811 CIRC. 
BEADED FLOAT LINE· 20 FT. 
FABRIC CARRYING CASE 
FLOW TABLES 
ENCUMBERED EQUIPMENT 
UNOBLIGATED 

' TOTAL FOR DIAGNOSTIC EQUIPMENT 

AUTHORIZATION 
$600,000 

EXPENDITURES 

$379,952 
$108,968 

s95,m 
$10,837 
$4,470 

=============================== 
$600,000 

AUTHORIZATION 
$353,900 

$600,000 

EXPENDITURES 

$78,650 
$53,568 

S559 
$15,888 
$1,043 
S5,292 

================= 
$155,000 

S2, 140 
$1,895 
$1,340 

$475 
$290 
$275 
$245 
$176 
$97 
$50 
$30 

$21,445 
. $942 

================= 
$29,400 

JAMES RIVER SPRAY EQUIP ($150,000) 
811 BOOSTER PUMP $62,750 

$78,650 
- $328 
$8,272 _ 

, SPRAY GUN ASSEMBLY 
MOUNTING BOOSTER PUMP ON TRUCK 
UNOBLI GATED 

TOTAL-JAMES RIVER SPRAY EQUIPMENT 

UNOBLIGATED 

TOTAL DREDGE EQUIPMENT 

.. · 
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================= 
$150,000 

$19,500 
=============================== 

$353,900 $353,900 



SCHEDULE D·3 
AK 

JAMES RIVER llATERSHED DISTRICT 
LABOLT LAKE 
LAKE CAMPBELL 
LAKE MITCHELL 
LEOLA LAKE 
LOllER JAMES llATER PROJECT DISTRICT 
UNOBLIGATED 

AMOUNT 
AUTHORIZED 

BY BllNR 
$475,000 
$50,000 

$117,000 
$255,000 
$28,000 

$150,000 
$425,000 

CONTRACTED 
$475,000 
S50,000 

S117,000 
$255,000 
$28,000 

S150,000 
so 

RESERVED 
so 
so 
so 
so . so 
.SO 

$425,000 
===================================================== 

TOTAL S1,500,000 S1,075,000 

1? rl/.), yi) C lr:J1~ L 

,5-rr,;ct-<lTOl l R1.1.. e. 

SCHEDULE 0·4 
LAKE DREDGE & EQUIPMENT 

<j OD 0 
,; 

17 .. 7 ;SD 0 
I 

1986 LEGISLATIVE AUTHORIZATION 
LEASE OF DREDGE (Encl.lllbered) 

.. DISCHARGE PIPE 
TENDER BOAT 
SHIPMENT OF TENDER BOAT 
FUSION MACHINE 
PARTS FOR FUSION MACHINE 
SAFETY LIGHTS 
lllNCH FOR TENDER BOAT & INSTALL 
ELECTRIC TOOLS 
FLEX HOSE 
SAFETY BUOYS 
LAUNCH EQUIPMENT 
EQUIPMENT MODIFICATIONS 
MISCELLANEOUS .SUPPLIES 
FUEL TANK SUPPLIES 
YELDING SERVICES 
ENCUMBERED MISCELLANEOUS 

. UNOBLIGATED . 

6. a o o 

17-9f.>00 
I 

AUTHORIZATION 
S1,046,100 

EXPENDITURES 

S796,422 
$116,830 
S35,000 
S2,289 

S23,995 
S668 
S124 

. S3, 154 
S5, 161 
SB,666 
S3,900 
$2,560 
.$3,048 
$2,171 

$649 
.$456 
$939 

S40,068 
=============================== 

TOTAL FOR LAKE DREDGE & EQUIPMENT S1,046,100 S1,046,100 
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Community Development Block•Grants. 
Water and Wastewater Portion 

. . - - . . 

The program was established .to provide grant assistance to cities,and 
counties for coinmuni ty. development projects; Funds .are targeted . to 
projec~s which benefit low and moderate':incorrie persons and solve serious 
deficiencies in public facilities which affect the public health, safety 
or:w.elfare •. :During. 1986 .funds were distributed ~o·."the following 
projects: 

TABLE 12 

1986 CRANI' AWARDS · 
., 

Award Total 
Name ' Activit Amount Pro·.· Cost 

Alcester' Water source improvement 200,000· 382,500 
Bel le Fourche Water supply improvement 25,000 118,000 
Centerville . Sewer separation project 26,000 103,000 

· . Clay County Clay Rural Water System 100,000 255,100 
· Columbia Water System Improvements .. 76,000 127,339 
Dell Rapids Rural Water Connection 1,300,000 2~240;000 · 
Delmont Water Storage Project . 60,000 160,000 
Desmet Water Main Extension . 20,000 52,000 
Douglas Co. Lake.Corsica Dam Spillway 26,000 44,000 
Freeman Interceptor Sewer Project 350,000 700,000 
Gregory Co. Tripp County RWS 80,000 170;000 
Hecla Water System ,Improvements 42,000 .. 213;665 
Hi LL 'city Water Line Improvements 15,000. 41,215 
Ipswich Water Storage/Dist. System . 133,400 266,757 
Iroquois Water Source/System Imp. 231',000 462,000 
Lake Preston Water Source/System Imp. 50,000 139,800 
Lell'l11on Water System Improvements 100,000 255,300 
Lell'l11on Water System Improvements 43~000 143,100 
Lincoln Co. So. Lincoln Rural Water System 59,400 148,500 
Scotland Water Main Replacement 20,000 90,720 
Spearfish Water Supply and Storage . 75,000 715,000 

·Turner Co. Swan Lake Restoration 31,000 62,000 
·wagner Water Main Replacement 10,000 50,000 
Warner Water Storage ·25,000 246,370 
Woonsocket Wastewater Pond Addition . 20,000 210,000 
Yankton Water lines to Alunax 50 000 139 350 

TOTAL $3,167,900 $7,535,716 
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Consolidated Water Paci l ities Construction Program 

. The 1986 State Legislature e~tabl ished the Co~sol idated Water Paci l i ties 
Construction Program to provide· grants·. or 1 oans · for wate'r development 

_projects included in· the StateWater Facilitiest.Plan. 'As well,the 
Legislature appropriated.$1 'million to the' program·fo be given in the 
form of grants. The loan portion. of 0 the program. received no'· funding. 
The Consolidated Program, replaced the· construction and study' loan 
programs, , the . rural water system· grant program, and several smaller· 
programs not funded ,in recent years in an effort to simplify the state's. 
financing proce~s fo_r smal I' water projects. 

'The Board of Water and Natural Resources established program rules to 
govern the program. ·Under these rules, projects on the current State 
Water Facilities Plan are eligible. to.apply for ;available.funds: , The 
application cycle has been set up on a quarterly basis with· applications 
due .on the first day of June, September, •· December. and March. A factor 
'system was adopted in the rules to help.the Board in its decision making 
process~ :The Board has had three award cycles and the'results are shown 
bel~w. · · · 

TABLE 13 · 

1986 GRANT AWARDS 

Award Total 
Name Acti vi t Amount Pro·. Co 

Brant Lake Shore I ine Stabi 1 ization · $ 60,600 $ 101,000 

B-Y RWS System.in SE Hutchinson 
County ·· 101,000 1,598,000 

Lake Poinsett Flood Control 54,480 95,800 

Rapid City Wat~r to-Regl.-Airport 250,000 614,000 

Wal I New Wei 1 77,500 155,000 

Warner s·tor~ge' and System 
Im rovement 100 000 246 370 

TOTAL $643,580 $2,810,170 
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EPA-Construction Grants Program 
Wastewater Facilities 

The program was established to provide grants to municipalities, sewer 
and sanitary districts, and other political subdivisions to assist them 
in the planning, design and/or construction of wastewater treatment 
facilities which quality for federal grants under the provisions of the 
Federal Water Pollution Control Act. 

TABLE 14 

1986 GRANT AWARDS 

,' Award 
Name Activitv Amount 

Aberdeen New Treatment Facility $1,106,210 

Alcester New Treatment Facility 229,886 

Beresford , New Treatment Facility 522,000 

Herried Riprap Treatment Facility 39,105 

Hitchcock New Collection and Treatment Facility 299,562 

Lake Madison Sewage Collection and Treatment Facility 423,905 
Sanitary District 

Pol lock New Treatment Facility 45,650 

Sioux Falls Various Interceptors 1,594,340 

Waubav New Treatment Facilitv 164.860 

TOTAL $4,425,518 
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Interim Financing 

The South Dakota Conservancy District is authorized by state law to issue 
tax-exempt bonds in connection with its water resources management 
duties. Under · these laws, the ,District may borrow money to provide 
long-term (permanent) financing . or· short-term (interim) loans to water 
projects. The District has not yet used its permanent financing 
authority. 

The Interim Financing Program was established to provide low interest 
financing to municipalities, rural water systems and other eligible 
sponsors during the construction phase of their projects. The need for 
upfront financing resulted when FmHA began requiring projects to complete 
construction before releasing permanent financing. This change meant 
that project sponsors had to borrow money on the open market to carry 

.them through construction. ' 

To accomplish the program, the South Dakota Conservancy District sells 
iflterim notes, backed by a federal loan or grant commitment, to private 
investors and loans the proceeds to the eligible projects, which .. usually 
reinvest the loaned money, thereby reducing the overall costs of interim 
financing. The interim financing program has been· in operation since 
1979. The early issues were used primarily for rural water systems with 
FmHA construction loans. Between 1979 and 1982, the eight rural water 
systems using the program realized over $348,000 in savings. 

In 1983, the first multiproJect issue of $15,585,000 was ~uthorized· by 
the District wherein 53 specific cities, towns, water user districts, and 
nonprofit corporations were eligible to borrow funds. The District 
approved loans for two rural water systems. However, FmHA changed its 
policy and would not issue the previously agreed to financial commitment 
letters: This change in policy effectively froze any further activity on 
th,is issue. The issue was defeased in 1985, and the proceeds were placed 
in. escrow. The arbitrage of $786,757 was deposited in the Water 
Facilities Construction Fund and appropriated for use during 1986. · The 
bonds were paid off November 1, 1986. 

An additional $17,230,000 issue was placed in 1983 for the benefit of WEB 
Rural Water System. This issue 'has not been used so far because the 
Bureau of Reclamation has developed a different financial arrangement 
with WEB than was anticipated. WEB has been able to directly draw upon 
the federal appropriation. The Conservancy District discussed whether to 
defease the issue in September of this year. However, the Board agreed 

·th~t until WE~ states that it does not need the funds, the issue will be 
kept available. 

In November, 1985, a second multiproject issue was placed by the 
District.· This issue made $9,800,000 available to eligible projects on 
the current State Water Facilities Plan. Three interim loans have been 
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approved by the Conservancy District: 1) Lake Madison Sanitary District. 
for $795,000 and 2) B-Y Water User'District for $415,000 and $1,450,000. 
Lake Madison expects to start drawdowns in the spring of 1987. B-Y has 
drawn down funds on the first loan for its most recent construction. 

Project Financed 

. WEB RWS 
1985 Multi-project 

TABLE 15 

1986 INTERIM FINANCING 

Amount Financed 

$17,230,000 
9,800,000 

75 

Period Financed 

12/15/85-12/15/88 
ll/15/85-5/15/89 


